
 
 

September 18, 2019 

MARITIME ADMINISTRATION DEPARTMENT 

NOTICE TO MARINERS 

 
No.78 (2019) Guyana 

OFF SHORE GUYANA 

On September 19, 2019, Tullow Guyana B. V will conclude drilling operations at the Joe -1 
utilizing the MODU STENA FORTH and will be departing the Orinduik Block within the 
Guyana Maritime Zone. 

The Joe-1 drill site is positioned approximately 85 nautical miles from the Coast of Guyana:  

Latitude (N) Longitude (W) Remarks 

08  ̊ 07'.765 57  ̊ 30'.366 WGS84 (Zone 21) 

 

This Notice to Mariners supersede information provided in Notice to Mariners 61 of 2019 
 
Communication can be made on VHF Ch. 16 or via the Georgetown Lighthouse. 
 
 

M Tennant 
Harbour Master (Ag) 


